## INFORMATION COMPLIANCE TEAM

University Offices, Wellington Square, Oxford OX1 2JD



Ref: FOI/202305/475

28 June 2023

Reply to request for information under the Freedom of Information Act	
Your ref	Email of 19 <sup>th</sup> May
Request	I need a list of Disabilities for which College Migration was done for DPhil students in the last 5 years.

Dear Jessica Bernett,

I write in reply to your email requesting the information detailed above.

Centrally collated data relating to on course DPhil students confirms that the majority of college migrations each year are due to reasons relating to funding and/or scholarships.

For all instances where another reason is recorded the data confirms only that the migration took place due to issues relating to student disability.

The central University does not hold any further information.

You may be able to assemble information providing a more detailed breakdown of categories of disabilities resulting in college migrations by putting a series of requests to individual colleges. Colleges are separate legal entities to the University, and public authorities in their own right under the Freedom of Information Act. If you wish to pursue this option, you will need to approach the colleges direct.

You can find a list of college websites in the top right-hand corner of the front page of the University's website: http://www.ox.ac.uk/. Each college website should contain an address to which you can send your request.

Yours sincerely

FOI Oxford Information Compliance Team